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Heart Of America Chapter Number 36

#5+ Hary Jane Strickler, Associate Editor
Bulletin, Nationat Association of Watch and Clock Collectors
PO Box 33 : :

Columbia, Pa. 17512

Dear tar, dJane:

The following news-information is submitted for publication in the Chapter liews
sccticn of the Bulletin:

"Many of those freguently anonymous mzkers of skeleton clocks of the 1%th
century wcoulc have been pleased by the lively discussion of their works at

. the December i, 1976 meeving of Heart of America Chapter No. 36. Several
members brought examples of English and French skeleton clocks and there

were some whose nationality was in doupt. Tnis latter group .rovoked the

most discussion of the fine points of identification. The aiscussion was so
-intense iazi the afternoon hours virtually flew by. This program was the first
of our new format prugrams which almost makes it mandatory that 211 members be
program participants. Following tuis Iormat, we will discuss many clocks by man
makers with chapter members suppiying exaipies of the cilocks and information in
the way of old cat alogs, collected literature, booxs, etc."

Mary Jzuc, I have enclosed two photographswhich I hope you can use. It is my
intention to eventuaily have all our members pictures a:pear in the EBulletin
over a period of time. This is a "carrot" I am using to try and improve meciider-
ship and attendance., Rick McEnaney and I have sort of taken it upon ourselves
to try and get Chapter 30 pack on its feet. I -have suggested captions for the
pictures. :

Thank you.

Sinceyely,

Sewecifryl, Chapter 6.




